
TO: Bayfield School Board

FROM: Jeff Gordon

SUBJECT: Dean of Students/Athletic Director Report November 2020.

The staff has placed phone calls, emails, and the office has sent truancy letters to families whose 
children have been absent from online learning classes.  The goal is to engage parents and 
students about their attendance and offer services from the school that works for everyone.  
Parents are responding in support and are offering their assistance to improve their child’s 
attendance.  Teachers and Para’s are doing a great job calling parents and working with the 
students to help with their classwork and getting to the class on time.  The staff is engaging with 
the families as much as possible to assist where needed.

2.  Athletic Update

The Bayfield County Sports Order is through December 2, with the possibility of an extension 
through December as Covid-19 cases continue to increase in the region.  If this happens, the 
sports teams will continue to practice virtually or until the district moves to Level 2 - in-person.   

The WIAA has put out a “Return to Winter Sports Considerations “for schools to use as 
recommendations to keep student-athletes, staff, and community members safe.  It allows the 
Mitigation team to review and determine how we will proceed further as we prepare for the 
student returning to ‘in-person” and participating in athletics.  

The WIAA Return to Winter Sports Considerations is attached for your review.


